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New Event Location and Time

PLEASE NOTE!
The Northern Utah Division Event has moved to the Redwood Recreation Center in West

Valley City. Please note this for all future events.

We are also starting at a new time!
Board of Director's Meeting from 9 AM - 10 AM

Division Event from 10 AM - Noon

Redwood Recreation Center
3060 Lester Street

West Valley City, UT 84119

FREE PARKING
There is ample free parking available in the front of the building off of Lester Street.

OVERFLOW PARKING
There is additional free parking behind the building to the north and a short walk across Lester
Street to the east.

TRAX STATIONS
There are two Trax Stations in the area. Redwood Junction at Redwood Road and Research Way.
The Decker Lake Station at 3100 South and Decker Lake Drive.

We look forward to seeing you at our next event!
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2018 Division Elections

Guidance from the By-Laws:

The Board of Directors serve a term of two full fiscal years. The Superintendent and two Directors
(Seat A and Seat C) serve terms beginning the first day of odd numbered fiscal years, and the
Assistant Superintendent, Treasurer, and two Directors (Seat B and Seat D) serve terms beginning
the first day of even numbered fiscal years.

Eligible members may declare their candidacy for an office at any time between the opening of the
October event and the close of the November event, by notifying theElection
Committee of their intent. Each candidate may also submit a photo, and a 250-
word (or less) candidate's statement, to be published in the issue of the
Division newsletter that immediately follows the November event.

Each candidate is entitled to run for one elected office.

To be eligible to hold or run for an elected office, a candidate must reside within
Division territory, be a member of the NMRA in good standing, and hold a
membership classification in the NMRA that grants them the right to vote.

Positions available this election:

Superintendent
The Superintendent performs the usual duties of an Officer of a non-profit corporation.  The
Superintendent is in charge of all Division Events and Board Meetings and may appoint any Board
member to moderate any Division Event or Board Meeting.  The Superintendent is an ex-
officio member of all committees, except the Election Committee and Financial Review Committee.
The activities of the Division are the responsibility of the Superintendent as directed by the board.

Board Members (2)
The Board of Directors perform the usual duties of Trustees of a non-profit corporation, and fulfill
assignments made by the Board of Directors. Oversight of the Superintendent, the Assistant
Superintendent, and the Treasurer is the responsibility of the Board of Directors.

Other Information
It is proposed that the top vote getter will win Board Seat A and the second top voter getter will win
Board Seat C.

The election committee consists of Rick Luther, Chairman, Steve Moore and Geoff Carter,
Members.

If you want to run for any office, then please see a member of the committee by the end of the
meeting on 17 November 2018. Please bear in mind that this is to be a friendly election, not a duel
to the death. There is much work to be done in many areas and we sincerely hope that those who
do not win will stick around and fill one of the many needs of the division. And the rest of you lay-
abouts find something you could do to help the division be the best it can be.

Also, it would be nice to have a few words to add below your candidacy letting the voters know who
you are and why you would like to serve. Again, send it and a picture (if you like)
to  luther7664@comcast.net  or call 801-973-7030.

WATCH YOUR EMAIL FOR A SPECIAL ELECTION ISSUE!
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Thoughts from the Superintendent

I hope you were able to come to the Intermountain Train Expo this last
weekend. It was a blast and as it often is, being around so many
people who love trains, gives me a boost of enthusiasm for doing more
with my model railroading! This year I had my own N Scale layout near
the entrance and I was overwhelmed with how many people seemed
genuinely interested and excited to see it. I talked to so many people
and three times as many kids! I purposely built it at a height for kid
viewing and it turned out to be just right! Many fingers touched the
edge and it survived! Adults and kids alike kept touching the water and
asking if it was real.

After the first day was over, I was asked to draw the name for the First
Place winner out of all those that completed the Passport drawing. When I saw the winner was from
my city, I volunteered to drive it to him. (I don’t know about the second day’s winner – I needed to
get home to a family obligation.) I remember meeting Chris earlier in the day when he told me about
how when he was a boy that he and his brother had set up a train set on their ping-pong table that
no one used. He had brought his three grandsons to the Expo and spent the day having a great time
with them. It turns out that during his last move to his current house he had to sell off all his trains
from his youth. This train set will be a great opportunity for him to share his love of trains with his
grandsons. He might even come to our Division Events in the future and when he does, I know you
will welcome him as a friend, as I will, and that way we can enjoy the journey together!

Jim Wanlass, MMR #585
Superintendent
Northern Utah Division of the NMRA
jamestowntrains@gmail.com
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What Happened Last Month

This was our second time meeting at the Redwood Recreation Center and we had another great
time! Besides the fellowship, Fred Baney taught us his technique of using chalks to weather rolling
stock. Being a former weatherman gives him a bit of a different perspective to weathering than most
model railroaders. Spraying Dullcote first, gives it some “tooth” for the chalks to adhere to. If you
don’t like what you’ve done you can wash it off and start over. If you spay over it, it will seal what
you’ve done but depending on the colors used it may alter their appearance a bit. You can see in the
photos that some are weathered more heavily and others more subtly. This technique works across
the scales.
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Learn Something New

Workshop

Building Cardstock Structures
Presented by Jim Wanlass

In earlier days of the hobby, card-stock (paper), wood and metal kits were the
norm. The proliferation of inexpensive plastic kits pushed these other models

to the back for decades. One big advantage of card-stock kits is the adhesives used to build them.
Basic wood and white glue work fine. There are no harmful solvents and no worries about sticking
your fingers together. You may also be surprised at how little glue is needed on these models, how
quickly the glue sets, and how strong they can be once dry. There will be a hands-on portion so
bring your own exacto knife and straight edge, but other supplies will be provided. 

Presentation

Alaska Railroad
Presented by Aaron Pederson

Aaron will talk about the fascinating Alaska Railroad. This a unique railroad
that faces drastic weather and situations that railroads in the lower 48 never

have to deal with.

Presentation

Using JMRI to Enhance My Model Railroad Experiences
Presented by Mike Dean

Discover the ins and outs of the JMRI computer program to take model
railroading to the next level. This program can make programing DCC

decoders easier, control signals and track and much more.

Workshop

Quick and Easy Weathering
Workshop by Rick Luther

Learn how to quickly weather your entire fleet of rolling stock. Fred Baney
taught you how to do a meticulously beautiful job, but what about all the other

cars that will have to wait for you to have the weather? No railroad has that many bright and
shiny new cars. Rick will show you how to quickly turn that fleet of shiny plastic into aged revenue
rolling stock.

Clinics Needed!

We need more good clinics for our monthly Division Events. That is where you come in: if you have
a clinic you would like to share with the group, please let me know. If you know of someone who
might have a killer clinic, let me know.

If you have a clinic topic you would like to see presented, let me know. We have clinics scheduled
for the next few months, but from there out we are open. Any topic, even one we have had in the
past. We are open to your ideas.

Some Topics:
Roadbed, Benchwork, Wiring, Trackwork, Improving Turnouts, Writing for Publication, What’s New in
Electronics for Model Railroads, Layout Lighting for Better Visibility, Choosing a Scale,

Choosing an Era to Model, Sub-Roadbed, Scratchbuilding Structures, Practical Airbrush Uses,
Adding Water features . . .

I’m sure you can think of a few topics or would be willing to share with the Division your knowledge.
Thanks!

Steve Moore
Acting Clinics Coordinator
kiss@kissmethodinc.com
801-260-1269 h, 801694-8394 cell
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2018 Intermountain Train Expo

Another Intermountain Train Expo has concluded. A big thanks to Geoff Carter, Cindy Lund, Al
Hovey and all the volunteers who helped to make this a successful show. Below are just a few
images to remind us why model railroading is truly a community event.
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Achievement Program

We are disappointed that Lou Anderson has had to move from our
Division but happy that he was able to come back to visit us and
help out with the Expo. Before moving he earned his Golden Spike
Award as well as his Association Volunteer AP Certificate and I was
able to present them to him at our last 2019 planning meeting.
Great job Lou! He will continue helping on the 2019 National
Convention Committee focusing his attention on the Convention
Car as well as a special announcement you will hear about soon
that I am excited about!

I was disappointed that we did not have more entries in
the Model Contest at the Intermountain Train Expo this
year. There was some talk on Facebook how no one
had a chance because the Lego entries always win
anyway. Well, you don’t know if you don’t try! I had an
entry that was dead close to the other structure and
narrowly came in second place. The only other non-
Lego entry will eventually be evaluated for an AP Merit
Award, which I’m sure it will get. What I liked about the
Lego structure is that they provided a reference photo of
the prototype model they had built. The Best of Show
winner was a Big Boy locomotive which was driven off of
the carrier onto a track on the shelf. I heard it mentioned
recently that Lego is to the new generation like Lionel
was to the older generation. If it gets kids interested in
model railroading that’s a good thing! All of the Lego
models in the contest had many hours invested in them

(they were scratch built using Lego parts) and are very impressive. I believe they deserve to win the
awards they did. We are going to structure the contest differently in the future. Lego will have it’s
own category but we might also have a theme like logging or Utah railroads. We might even have
modules from the clubs part of the contest. The purpose of the contest is to show the public that we
have great modelers here in Utah and we want more people involved showcasing their skills. If you
have ideas about how to make that happen let me know. I want to thank Rick Luther for all he did for
the contest. While I was next to the contest area with my layout, he did most of the work. Thanks!

At this month’s clinic I will be showing how I make paper structures to create a city quickly. I am not
using them to earn any certificates for structures but I may use them for the scenery certificate; we’ll
see. There are many different ways you can go about it and I will be explaining what I have learned.
There will be a hands-on portion so bring your own exacto knife and straight edge, but other
supplies will be provided to give it a try so that we can enjoy the journey together!

Jim Wanlass, MMR #585
AP Chairman
ap@northernutahnmra.org
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Division News Items

DIVISION & CONVENTION SHIRTS

As noted in previous Promontory Posts, several of us have ordered Division and/or Convention shirts. There are now four unclaimed
shirts-- two 2XL Division shirts and one each XL and 2XL Convention shirts -- $27.00 for the Division Shirts and $22.00 for convention
shirts. (Why the price difference? Division shirts have a pocket, Convention shirts do not.) 

Rails Along the Rio Grande 2018

November 17 & 18 2018
Balloon Fiesta Park Albuquerque, New Mexico

www.railsalongtheriogrande.org

Rocky Mountain Train Show

November 24th & 25th 2018
The Ranch Events Complex

5280 Arena Circle

Loveland, CO 80538

https://rockymountaintrainshow.com/
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2019 NMRA National Convention

The 2019 National Convention Committee has been meeting every month since
January and is working hard setting up budgets, clinics, layout tours, Prototype Rail,
Non-Rail Tours and updating our brochure. We are now looking for a volunteers to
assist at the 2019 convention. These volunteers will be needed to help with various
activities during the convention. They will help with pre-registration, registration, tour
helpers, setting up clinics, directing people to various activities, the silent auction and
general help for whatever is needed. If you are interested please sign-up at our
monthly event or at the link below. 
http://goo.gl/forms/csKvYd8IRd

Alan Anderson
2019 Convention Chairman
nmra2019slc@outlook.com

2019 Convention Clinics
Each month we will entice you with some of the clinics that will be offered during the convention

Seth Neumann
LD-SIG OP-SIG

Signaling
Model Railroad Communications
Designing and Configuring a Layout Control System with
CMRInet/CPNode

Mark Evans
Master Model Railroader

Scratch Build Unique Structures for your Layout

Chris Brimley
VP Production ExactRail

Using the Prototype to Scratch Build Unique Structures for your
Layout

Registration is now open at http://www.nmra2019slc.org/registration/. Don’t miss this once in a
lifetime opportunity right in our own backyard.

The NMRA 2019 SLC organizing committee is busy putting together a show worthy of 150 years of
transcontinental railroading. Make sure you register by visiting http://www.nmra2019slc.org. You
won't want to miss this convention. Early registration is just $119 (does that ring a bell?)

WHEN: July 7-13, 2019
WHERE: Convention HQ - Little America Hotel : National Train Show - Mountain America Expo
Center (formerly South Towne Expo Center) Three halls will be used for the show on the 11th, 12th
and 13th.

If you are on Facebook, follow us at https://www.facebook.com/NMRA2019SLC/

Steve Moore and Geoff Carter
2019 National NMRA Convention Committee
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Golden Spike Train Club of Utah

The Golden Spike Train Club holds a public open house while running their trains for
display at the state's largest static club layout!

Come down the Second Saturday of each month for our next open house from Noon
to 4:00 PM (Extended hours this December from 11 AM to 5 PM)

840 North 300 West Salt Lake City in the south basement of the old Children's
Museum.

Visit our website at http://www.goldenspiketrainclubutah.org/

Like us on facebook at https://www.facebook.com/GoldenspikeTrainClub/
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NMRA Membership Renewal

Just a reminder for everyone to check their expiration date on membership NMRA
cards. Please don't let them lapse! You should receive a membership renewal form
in the mail months before your expiration. If you can't find it or didn't get it, you can
always go on-line and renew there. Below is the link to NMRA website page.

https://nmra.org/membership-application-and-renewal

Also check NMRA home page for membership discounts through the NMRA Partnership Program.
You can get discounts at over 30 vendors including Micro-Mart, Green Frog Productions, MinuteMan
Scale Models, Motrak Models, MRC (Model Rectifier Corporation) and many others. The discounts
could add up to what a years membership costs!

https://nmra.org/partnerships

Lowell Didas
Membership Chairman
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The Club Car

The Northern Utah Division is home to many outstanding modeling clubs, in every scale from Z to Live Steam. You are sure to find at least one of them
that will meet your needs, so drop them a line and join the fun!

Contact information is the most recent we have on file. If you have a railroad modeling club in the state of Utah, we would be happy to include your
information here. Just send us the name of your club, the scales you support in your club, and how prospective members may contact your club.

Color Country Model Railroad Club – This multi-scale club is located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah. Contact Dave Merrill by
email at: professordavemerrill@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://colorcountrytrains.org/sud/

Color Country T-Trak Club - This N Scale club, located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah,  uses the T-Trak modular system. Contact
the club by email at: ColorCountryTTrak@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://www.ccttc.info

Golden Spike American Flyer Train Club – This S scale club meets the third Friday of each month at various club member homes. Their newsletter
contains the time and place. Call Jim Buckley by phone at: (801) 252-1921 or by email at: jamesbuckley7@comcast.com. Visit their website
at http://www.gsaftc.com/about.htm

Golden Spike Train Club of Utah – This HO/HOn3 100% NMRA club meets Saturday Evenings from 3:00 pm to 6:00 pm, at the Old Children’s
Museum of Utah ( 840 N 300 West, SLC ). Open Houses are held on the 2nd Saturday of the month from 12-4 pm. Contact Mark Forslund by phone at
(801) 641-6586 for more information. Out of the area memberships are available. Visit their website at www.goldenspiketrainclubutah.org

Great Basin Lego Train Club – Adult fans of LEGO. Meeting times and club info is posted on their website. Contact Reed Cowan by email at:
gbltc@aol.com. Visit their website at http://greatbasinltc.utahlug.org/

HOn3 Club of Northern Utah – Specializing in local narrow gauge railroads in HOn3, this group meets informally and has a layout in Grantsville.
Contact Fred Voelcker by email at: fred.voelcker@gmail.com

Hostlers Model Railroad Club – This Multi-scale club, including live steam, meets the 3rd Wednesday of every month at Ogden’s historic Union
Station. Contact Mike Murphy by USPS mail at: 752 W 4375 South, Riverdale, UT 84405 or by phone at: (801) 394-4952. Visit their website
at http://hostlers.org

O Scale Guys – An O and On3 scale club. Contact Steve Strebel by phone at: (801) 973-0367.

Ophir, Tintic and Western – This 100% NMRA club models in HO and N and meets at the SCERA Theater Boardroom (745 South State Street,
Orem) at 7:00 pm on the 3rd Thursday of every month. Contact Larry Carter by email at larrycarter@msn.com or by phone at (801) 446-8161 Visit
their website at http://www.otwtrainclub.com/

Railway & Locomotive Historical Society (Golden Spike Chapter) – An historically oriented group of researchers and preservationists, the Golden
Spike chapter of the R&LHS meets at Ogden Station and is presently in the midst of a 20+ year restoration project of the D&RGW #223. Visit their
website at http://www.trainweb.org/GoldenSpikeLRHS/index.html

South Weber Model Railroad Club – This 1-1/2″ club runs trains every 3rd Saturday & Sunday at South Weber Canyon Meadows Park. I-84 exit #85,
two blocks south, two blocks east. Visit their website at http://southweberrr.webs.com/

Utah Free-MO – A travelling HO Modular group conforming to the Free-MO standard. Contact Mike Nelson by email at: i_m_loco@hotmail.com

Utah Garden Railway Society – A “G scale” group dedicated to the art of Garden Railways. Contact Lynn Stringham, President (UGRS) by USPS
mail at: 4464 S 4100 West, West Haven, UT 84401

Utah Large Scale Society – A G scale group that meets in various member’s homes. Contact Stan White by phone at: (801) 546-4085 or by USPS
mail at: 920 N 1550 East, Layton, UT 84040

Utah Live Steamers – Our railroad is at Shay Park, 400 West Aspen Hills Blvd, Saratoga Springs, UT which encompasses 12 acres. The key feature
is the abandoned railroad grade of the Salt Lake & Western Railroad. Our track gauge is 7.5" and we have a new, beautiful 1.6" scale locomotive to
pull twice as many cars as before. Rides are typically in the morning on the third Saturday of the month. Contact Mike at utahlivesteamers@gmail.com
or watch Facebook for event listings. https://www.facebook.com/cmry260/

Utah Train Collectors Association – Primarily 3-rail O gauge, though other scales are represented. Promotes model railroading in Northern Utah.
Meets the last Thursday of each month. Contact Kent Silver (Club President) by email at: webmaster@utahtca.com. Visit their website
at http://utahtca.com/default.htm

Wasatch N Scale Model Railroad Club - For contact info visit their website at wasatchnscale.org
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Division Officers and Volunteers

Northern Utah Division Officers

Superintendent: Jim Wanlass

Assistant Superintendent:  Rick Luther

Treasurer: Blaine Holbrook

Board of Director: Lowell Didas

Board of Director: Steve Moore

Board of Director: Geoff Carter

Board of Director: Wayne Lee

Committee Positions

Advertising/Marketing: Steve Moore

Convention Chairman: Alan Anderson

Achievement Program: Jim Wanlass

Division Operations Group (DOG's): Daland Speirs

Clinic Coordinator: Steve Moore

Layout Tours: Bob Gerald

Division Librarian: Robert Arnesen

Secretary: Carolyn Chase

Newsletter Editor: Rick Luther

Membership Chairman: Lowell Didas
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Come Join us for Fun, Learning and Fellowship

 

Utah's center for model railroading excellence!
Join us every third Saturday at the

Redwood Recreation Center
3060 Lester Street

West Valley City, UT 84119
from 10:00 AM to Noon
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